
Superintendent Report 

 

 

1.  Randy’s Roofing Service won the contract on re-roofing the 

administration building.  Materials will be delivered the week of 

March 24
th

 and work will begin the week of March 31th.  They will 

not be working during the mornings of April 1
st
 and 2

nd
 because of 

STAAR testing at the middle school.  The roof will be a 26 gauge 

Max Rib, Galvalume plus steel roof and will cost $14,900.00. 

 

2. Mrs. Crow has arranged for Victor Cheatham to speak to the 

community.  Topics will address sexting, bullying, drug 

paraphernalia, street lingo, energy drinks, social networking, etc.  This 

meeting will be in conjunction with a performance by the high school 

drama club and a band ensemble.  The program is scheduled for 

Monday, March 31, 2014 at 6:00 in the high school cafetorium. 

 

 

3. We will be going to a nine-week grading period next year.  This will 

allow the teacher’s time to use quality assessments in evaluating the 

students’ understanding of the material presented during each grading 

period. 

 

4. The middle school received a letter from Susan Combs, Texas 

Comptroller of Public Accounts stating that the middle school has 

been named to the 2013 Texas Honors Circle.  This award recognizes 

public schools that have achieved significant student academic growth 

while keeping spending relatively low compared to peer schools. 

 

5. The High School UIL One Act Play competed Thursday, March 20, 

2014 district competition at Kemp ISD.  The group did a fantastic job.  

Even though the judge placed them in third place, I thought that did a 

great job. Honors earned were: Honor Crew- Julie Reinboldt, 

Honorable Mention- Marissa Treaster, Josh Clearman, and Mahailey 

Oliver, All Star Cast - Cameron Collins and Madison Garrett. 


